
The newsletter of 

Jewellery Quarter Academy 

Parents, Carers & Students, 

We hope your child has had a great first (almost) two weeks back at 
JQA. Whilst things might be different for us all, what remains is our 
support and care for all students; the place hasn’t been the same 
without them. We have missed their laughter, their smiles, the 
beautiful silence of a classroom with 100% concentration and hard 
work taking place.  

We hope our students feel welcomed and supported as they return 
to JQA. 

  Welcome Back to JQA  

You might have seen us on the news... 

We were delighted to share our approaches to safety and our 
excitement and enthusiasm to have our wonderful students re-
turn to JQA on BBC News and Heart FM last week. 

Journalists from BBC Breakfast visited the Academy to interview 
Mr Williams and other staff about our extensive measures on 
site to keep students and staff safe.  

Parents were also interviewed and expressed their confi-
dence that their children would be safe.  

Clearly, many families would have been nervous about their 
child’s return to the Academy—and families of children in 
Year 7 even more so as they approached their first day at 
secondary school. 

Students have their temperatures taken and sanitise their 
hands on entry, remaining in their zones for lessons, with 
their own equipment, and going to specific spaces at social 
times. We are constantly reviewing processes against the 
latest government guidance.  

The latest government restrictions for Birmingham mean that 
students should wear face coverings in communal areas (not 
classrooms) from Tuesday 15th September.  

We have received lots of positive feedback from parents and 
carers at the Academy gates each morning and from members of 
our community who have appreciated our work to contribute to 
controlling the spread of the virus, whilst warmly welcoming 
students back to continue their education and catch-up with 
high-quality teaching. 
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Due to local restrictions 

announced for Birming-

ham, students should-

wear a face covering in 

communal areas (not 

classrooms) from Tues-

day 15th September 

11th September 2020 

https://twitter.com/HeartMidsNews/status/1301418620543791106
https://twitter.com/BBCBreakfast/status/1300680186170617857
https://twitter.com/HeartMidsNews/status/1301422206308757504
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/birmingham-sandwell-and-solihull-local-restrictions
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/birmingham-sandwell-and-solihull-local-restrictions
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/birmingham-sandwell-and-solihull-local-restrictions
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/birmingham-sandwell-and-solihull-local-restrictions
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We have been impressed with the start students have 

made in their new custom-made exercise books. 

We want students to take real pride in their work at 

JQA and for it to be their best work. 

 

To support this, we have 

invested in a much high-

er quality of exercise 

book for all students. In 

English, Maths, Science 

and L4L, students have 

bespoke exercise books 

with learning support 

pages such as key for-

mulae and a period ta-

ble! 

Excellence In New Exercise Books 

As part of our character education programme during Personal Development 

(PD), students have been learning about managing risks and making posi-

tive decisions in relation to how they wear face masks to prevent the spread of 

Covid-19. PD takes place every Tuesday period 1. This was important as we 

expected the government to tell us students had to wear face coverings at the 

Academy due to a local spike in cases and, as this has now happened, stu-

dents should wear face coverings in communal spaces (not classrooms) from 

Tuesday 15th September.  

Celebrating Roald Dahl Day Virtual Assemblies—Excellence 

Mr Barton led our first virtual assemblies this week for all stu-
dents on the value of ‘Excellence’. 
 
We have defined our CORE values for our community and the 
assembly focussed on how we give 100% every day and try to 
get better all the time. 
 
Inspired by Michael Jordan, in 
Netflix’s ‘The Last Dance’, the 
assembly encouraged students to 
ask: ‘Is this my best…?’ and 
gave strategies to focus on how 
we improve our work, our charac-
ter to be the best version of our-
selves.  

Welcome To JQA—Our Main Entrance Has Had A Facelift During Lockdown 

Personal Development—Managing Risks 

Our Main Reception entrance has had a makeover. We 
have brightened up the entrance to include our mission 
and values as well as reflecting and celebrating the di-
verse nature of the JQA community.  
 
We are proud to be a place where all are welcomed, re-
spected, treated equally and cared for.  
 
It has been our pleasure to welcome so many new fami-
lies to the academy in Year 7 this year.  
 
We continue to welcome applications from families in 
Years 7-10 and it has been lovely to welcome new start-
ers this week too to Team JQA.  

In our first form competition of the year, students 
were invited to design an alternative book cover 
for a famous Roald Dahl book. 
 
The legendary author would have been proud of 
the illustrations and designs by students and we 
will reveal which form has won this first competi-
tion of 2020-21 shortly. 
 
It was an opportunity to put some points on the 
board in the weekly Form Competitions in each 
year group: students can also win points for their 
form with 100% attendance and logging their 
merits at www.mystickers.com  

http://www.mystickers.com
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We are determined that our Year 11 students have the 

opportunity to engage in extra lessons—particularly 

those in practical subjects. 

 

As you will be aware, Year 11 students are afforded 

the second floor, which includes our Science rooms 

and also Art and Drama rooms too. 

 

There is specific guidance that we follow to ensure 

practical subjects are completed safely and we want to 

ensure there is thorough cleaning between sessions 

from our on site Cleaning Team. 

 

Miss Chudasama, Assistant Headteacher, will shortly 

write to all Year 11 families regarding starting Period 6.  

 

Year 11 Period 6 Begins Shortly 

We are pleased with the start that students have made to keeping themselves 

and others safe on site.  It is important however, that all students are aware of, 

and follow the expectations below: 

• Know what time to arrive and where to go 

• Wear your lanyard on site 

• Know which way to go to your break/lunch zone on specific days, in-

cluding which toilet to use 

• Know how to leave the academy safely 

• Ensure you do everything you can to avoid unnecessary close 

contact— JQA has always been a ‘no-touching’ school and never 

before has this been more important. This will incur sanctions.  

 

This information is available on the app and we regularly send out alerts.. We 

advise students to screenshot this and  read it before arriving on site so they 

are sure about the arrangements.   

These arrangements can also be found by clicking the hyperlinks above. 

Coming Up Next Week... Beans The Dog Visited Us This Week 

We arranged our termly visit from Beans, the dog, this week. We 
regularly use the K9 Deployment company to ensure we are a drug-
free school. We will never be complacent with this as it is integral to 
student and staff safety.  
 
Beans is a lovely little dog who some 
students just wanted to fuss! 
 
Students are used to seeing Beans and 
this very good boy was given a warm 
welcome by students in Year 10 and 11. 
 
As expected, he found nothing because 
our students are aware that JQA has a 
zero-tolerance approach to drugs. . We 
look forward to seeing him again in the 
future.  

Latest Government Guidance—IMPORTANT READING 

Staying Safe On Site at JQA 

Earlier this week, the Prime Minister outlined the ‘Hands, Face, 
Space’ mantra for the UK. Here is a handy video to help under-
stand this more. We expect students and staff to adhere to these: 
 
1) Wash your hands regularly 
2) Wear a face covering in communal areas (not classrooms) 
3) Maintain a distance from others of at least 1m 
 
On 11th September, the government announced local restrictions 
which affect Birmingham—households should not visit each oth-
er or meet up an in outside spaces.   
 
It is important families of JQA students adhere to this to limit the 
spread of Covid-19 amongst our community.  

Next week, we have elections for the Student Parlia-
ment. This important democratic process will involve 
students standing for election in their forms to join the 
Student Parliament this year. 
 
Students will also be taking part 
in tutor time activities to cele-
brate the International Day of 
Peace. 
 
We are also arranging for the 
school photographer to take 
pictures for students’ ID cards 
for their lanyards.  
 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools#music-dance-and-drama-in-school
https://www.jewelleryquarter.academy/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/ArrivalArrangements.pdf
https://www.jewelleryquarter.academy/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/SocialTimeArrangements.pdf
https://www.jewelleryquarter.academy/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/SocialTimeArrangements.pdf
https://www.jewelleryquarter.academy/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/ExitArrangements.pdf
https://www.k9deployment.co.uk/index.php
https://youtu.be/jr09ByDYuq4
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-england-birmingham-54117532
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-england-birmingham-54117532
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We are proud of the way that the students have adapted themselves to the 

‘new normal’ at Jewellery Quarter Academy, which is focussed on safety. 

Messages from our Heads of Year: 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

We have now completed our full first week here at 

Jewellery Quarter Academy and becoming more 

familiar with the expectations and day to day rou-

tines. For some of you it must feel strange being 

back in a school setting after so long, but you have 

risen to this new venture. It has been lovely to meet 

you all and see your facial expressions change from 

nervousness and apprehension to beaming smiles 

full of confidence at the end of your first few days. 

Your form tutors and myself are looking forward to 

getting to know each of every one of you this year; 

whilst supporting you in your first year at the Acade-

my. With the collaboration of your parents, carers 

and teachers, I urge you to take every opportunity 

given to you this year in order to develop morally, 

respectfully and achieve academ-

ic excellence. If you begin each 

week, each day, each task with 

your end goal in mind, you will 

achieve and remain focussed to 

be the best version of yourself. 

Miss Seleshe 

Year 7 - Miss Seleshe Year 9 - Mr Kyffin 

Year 8—Mr Morton 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

After a long six months away, it has been a delight to 

welcome back our Year 8 students to JQA . With the 

changes made at the Academy over the last few 

months to ensure we all stay safe, I am pleased with 

the way our students have adapted so far. I am cer-

tain that the year ahead will be a positive one and 

see students realise their potential. With your support 

and collaboration, we can 

make this year a great one! 

Take care and stay safe. 

Mr Morton.     

Dear Parents/Carers, 

A big welcome back to JQA! The past months have been strange; how-

ever, as we come back this term, we can see a sense of normality. Year 

10 is the beginning of your future where everything for the 

next two years count towards your final grade. Grab each 

opportunity with both hands and enjoy every moment. 

Remember my office door is always open. 

Miss Ivey 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome our JQA Year 11s back 

to school after six months off. I want you all to be aware that no matter 

what we have been through, it is time to focus on your future and leave 

JQA with the best grades. As it is our final year, I want you to COLLAB-

ORATE with staff to get the most from the experts. I want you to take 

every OPPORTUNITY available given to benefit your studies. I want you 

to RESPECT not just staff, but your peers and parents/carers. Lastly, I 

want you to show EXCELLENCE in everything you do 

from today until the end of the year. If we can all do 

this, we would show what a great team we are at JQA. 

All the best and I am around to support each and every-

one of you. 

Mr Campbell 

Year 11 - Mr Campbell 

Year 10 - Miss Ivey 

 

Welcome back. This will be my sixth year of teaching here at Jewellery 

Quarter Academy and I am excited to be working once more for another 

academic year with you and your child. Its going to be a year full of fun, 

adventure and opportunity. 

It is my mission to instil a love for learning in my students. I attempt to 

always teach with a passion for my subject are so that students develop 

a desire to become a lifelong learner. Safety and well-

being are key priorities for us all, providing a condu-

cive environment for achievement. 

Please let me know if you have any questions or con-

cerns.  

Mr Kyffin 



   Collaborating With JQA To Control Covid-19 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Targets 

Set yourself a clear, ambitious and accurate target. 

2.  Think why 

Remind yourself why you are doing this. 

3. Improvements 

Measure success by how much you have improved (not comparing to others). 

4. The Right People 

Surround yourself with positive hard working people. 

5. Choose 

View decisions as active choices, not sacrifices. 

6. Enjoy 

Find enjoyment in what you are doing. 

7. Travel 

Embrace the journey, not the outcome. 

8. Break it Down 

Focus on your next step. This helps break the challenge down into manageable steps. 

9. Challenge yourself  

If the task matches and stretches your ability, you will get immersed in it. 

10. Mange that Stress 

Some stress is good. Too little and you won’t care, but too much and you get overwhelmed. 
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It is important to maintain contact with us with regards to your child’s attend-

ance. Our Attendance and Office Manager, Ms Sparg, can be reached by 

calling 0121 729 7220 extension 1411, or emailing: 

zsparg@jewelleryquarter.academy   

mailto:zsparg@jewelleryquarter.academy


   Parent Pay: paying for your child’s school dinners online 

We would like to encourage all parents and carers to use the Parent 

Pay system to ensure our Academy is a cashless place. 

As we are sure you have seen, many shops and businesses have 

moved to accepting contactless payments only during the pandemic. This is an opportunity for us 

to discourage our students from bringing cash to JQA — as there are limited opportunities to put 

money on their account due to students remaining in bubbles and zones. 

Therefore, we expect all parents to use the Parent Pay system to put money on their 

child’s account. 

Parent Pay can also be used to pay for replacement uniform and planners and trips/events. 

If parents/carers need their log-in details for Parent Pay, they should get in touch with us on 0121 

729 7220. 

Below is a short video for parents about the system: 

https://vimeo.com/336556633  
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http://www.parentpay.com
http://www.parentpay.com
https://vimeo.com/336556633

